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LEAD MAPPING PROJECT

The map provided delineates the areas of town which were constructed before
1998 and after 1998. Areas constructed before 1998 are represented in yellow and
areas after 1998 in green. It has also been noted on the map that the service lines
from the water mains to the curb stops are all copper pipe.

The gray box in the map legend is to indicate the absence of any lead service lines
in Jamestown.

e No historical permits are available to verify the presence or absence of lead
service lines in Jamestown.

e No local ordinances are extant which prohibit the installation of lead service
lines.

e No distribution maintenance records exist for the Village of Jamestown that
would indicate the composition of the water service lines. However, in my
thirty seven years of experience, during which time I have repaired water
main breaks, installed street valves and hydrants, and replaced curb stops, I
have observed that all service laterals in the pre-1998 areas from water main
to curb stop are copper. In the period following 1998 a few plastic laterals,
from water main to curb stop, were installed. The service lines connecting
the curb stop to the house that I have observed have been largely galvanize
pipe. I have observed some copper and plastic service lines.

e In the replacing of water meters the same observations have been noted.

NARRATIVE DESCRIPTION OF BUILDINGS SERVED BY THE WATER
SYSTEM LIKELY TO CONTAIN LEAD SOLDER, PLUMBING OR
FIXTURES.

As indicated on the map provided, most of Jamestown was constructed previous to
1998. Therefore, it can be assumed that the water fixtures, fittings and pipe work
contain lead at a content greater than 8%. Jamestown consist largely of residential
housing with some commercial presence. The residential housing is made up of
mostly single family homes and a limited number of multiply family structures



ranging from duplexes to one 24 unit complex. The commercial spaces are largely
located within the pre-1998 areas of the map. The exception being the
commercial structures built on Cottonville Rd, shown in green on the map. These
include our Public Middle School and our High School. There are also public
spaces located in the pre-1998 areas, including the fire station, an opera house
containing the senior citizens center, library, village offices, and 13 church
buildings.

TIER 1 SITES

To the best of my knowledge there are no Tier 1 Sites in the Village of Jamestown.
The lead sampling has been done at either Tier 2 or Tier 3 sites.
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